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May 2021
Cury C of E VA Primary School 

At present, we have 20 pupils on our roll and have 3 Cury Cubs in our preschool.  

Mrs. Sarah French as Head of School. 

In the mornings we run with two classes:
Pre-school, Reception, Years 1 and 2:
Miss Jade Gardner (Monday to Wednesday) and Mrs. Holly Bowden (Thursday and Friday).
Years 3, 4, 5 and 6:
Mrs. Sarah French is our KS2 class teacher. 

Our TAs are Miss Rachel Bennett, Mrs Louise Walker and Mrs Jane Law

In the afternoons we run as one class with Miss Jade Gardner (Monday to Wednesday) and Mrs. Holly Bowden (Thursday and Friday) both supported by Miss Rachel Bennett.

The new school structure is working well and the removal of KS2 afternoon break has meant that they get an extra fifteen minutes of teacher time whilst KS1 are outside with a TA.


March- May 2021
The school fully reopened on Monday 8th March, with the exception of any staff of pupils who were shielding. The children all came back really positively and our curriculum has been really successful in making the children feel secure and building on prior knowledge. The inclusion of lots of oracy work and creative work has meant that the children have been able to express themselves and their understanding in a variety of ways. After the Easter break we were delighted to welcome back all members of our team and it has been wonderful to have everyone back and to see how we are all flourishing being back in school together.

We obviously still have strict protocols in place to keep everyone in the school community safe: 2m distance between children and adults (where possible); strict handwashing, regular cleaning of touch points, tables and chairs throughout the day; socially distanced areas for parents when collecting children at the end of the day and all staff are able to take Covid tests twice weekly if they choose to do so. We are still keeping visitors to the school site to an absolute minimum to reduce any risk.

In April, we had some teachers from Parc Eglos visit our school and look at how we teach reading in Cury- part of our OSFTED follow up; they were very impressed by what they saw and complimented us on the articulation and confidence of the children that they spoke to.

As part of the government’s support package for schools, we have a qualified teacher coming into school for half a day a week to support two small groups of children- in the form of a tutor- to help move their learning on in areas where they have struggled. So far, this has been successful and means that our TAs are then able to support other learners in small groups or 1:1.  

We hold Worship at school daily, focusing on our core values and have chosen the ‘parable of the hidden treasure’, Matthew 13: verse 44, to give a narrative to Christian values as a school. We feel that it reflects the values and beliefs of leaders and staff; the parable reminds us that the kingdom of heaven is the greatest treasure one could ever desire. In addition, the parable is symbolic of our very small school being the hidden treasure in rural Cornwall and the pupils at the school being precious treasures.
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We have planned worship, led by Father Shane, at St Correntyn Church on Wednesday 19th May at 1:15pm; it would be lovely for our children to see some of the wider community there- socially distanced of course. We are really looking forward to reconnecting with the church after the pandemic restrictions which have meant that we were unable hold our usual services there. 

Following the “Road Map” guidelines, we have been careful with planning trips and activities off site but we are hoping to take our Key Stage 2 children sailing every week after half term- we are keeping our fingers crossed that this can happen.

I can now confirm that when I leave in July, Mrs. Lucy Wandless will returning to the school as Executive Head teacher. The appointment of a teacher for our Key Stage 2 class in the mornings will be announced before the end of the Summer Term.

In July, two dedicated and motivated members of our governing body will be stepping down; this leaves vacancies that we really need to fill. If any members of the Cury community feel that they would be able to commit time and energy into supporting and developing our wonderful school then please contact our school office. 

From all of the team at Cury C of E School, thank you for your ongoing support, we really appreciate it. 

Sarah French (Head of School)
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